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St. Paul Lutheran 
120 North 8th Street 

419-294-2831 
stpaulupper@sbcglobal.net 

 

 
 

Pastor: 
      
 
Administrative Assistant:        
     Beth Collins 
          419-294-8326 
          bethjcollins@sbcglobal.net 

Office Hours: 
          9-noon, 1-3pm 

Mailing address: 
          318 W. Wyandot Avenue 
          Upper Sandusky, OH    
                                             43351 

Website: 
           www.stpaulupper.org  

2017 Council Members 
 June Eier 
 BJ Ford 
 Brenda Koehler  
             John Krock 
             Michelle Ohler 
             Nancy Ross  
             Carol Roszman  
 Shawn Schneider  
 Robbi Sigler  
 

Meetings are the second 
Monday of the month at 7pm. 

 

Duties for January 
 

Greeters (should welcome folks from 9:30 until  
                  just before church starts): 
         Larry & Madeline Webster – West Entrance 
         Paul & Rosemarie Amos – South entrance 
 Youth Sunday – Janae & Ellie (south) 

  Emily & Erica (west) 
 

Ushers (should arrive by 9:15): 
   Youth Sunday: 
BJ Ford   Colton Breidenbach 
Larry Culver   Creston Getz 
Becky Krock   Garrett Goodman 
Lyle Gottfried   Noah Black 

 

Acolytes (should arrive by 9:45): 
  7 – Janae & Cassidy        
 14 – Seth & Bethany        
 21 – Ben & Cassidy 
 28 – Janae & Cassidy        
 

Readers:       
        7 – Paula Brown         
       14 – Maci Craig          
     21 – Darlene Mooney          
     28 – Bruce Decker                
 

Communion Assistants: 
 Jane & Jodi Smalley 

 

Bread Baker:      

 Darlene Mooney 
 

Deliver Food Pantry Donations: Bonnie Menningen  
 

TWL Leaders:   

     2 – Jane Smalley       

   9 – Beth Collins      
 16 – Jackie Graeser     
 23 – Nancy Ross 
 30 – Sally Stansbery                      
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For unto us a Son is given…unto us a child is born!  The Christmas Eve service was a 

wonderful service.  I heard something expressed by Pastor Ed Hunker that I had never 

heard spoken quite the same way before.  It was the comment he made about “the 

heavenly hosts praising God”.  His comment was that God, the Father, was so happy & 

excited at the birth of Jesus that He sent a multitude of the heavenly hosts & angels to 

proclaim the birth of our Savior.  God, the great I AM, was excited for the birth of His 

Son!  How awesome is this! 
 

I also heard the words proclaimed in song at least twice that we should “fear not” & that 

God is in control. I needed to hear these words; I needed to wrap myself in the comforting 

words of God.  Fear not for I am with you!  You see, I received some devastating news 

which I need to share with you.  The plan for Pastor John Kerr & his wife, Diane, to come 

to Upper Sandusky was all changed in the blink of an eye. They have decided not to come.  

Within 3 days the 2 cars which they own were rear-ended.  No one was hurt but the 

fragility life & the realization that we don’t know what will happen 5 minutes from now 

caused both Pastor John & his wife to reconsider what traveling 600 miles from home 

really meant, especially at their age.  For one thing it meant that they would be no where 

near their doctors in an emergency.  As we get older we rely on the doctors we trust to be 

there for not only physical conditions which might arise but also emotional support.   
 

I must tell you that I have been in a state of grief over this announcement.  I have cried, I 

have asked God why now & prayed without ceasing.  It broke my heart to tell council 

members we had to start over because Pastor John was not coming.  They were devastated 

along with me.  I still find this news very difficult to share with you.  But I am reminded 

once again, as I was on Christmas Eve-“Fear not for I am with you.  I am in control.” 
 

So we will continue to put our trust in our God who was so excited over His Son that He 

sent a multitude of the heavenly hosts to announce His birth & whispers into our heart 

each day “Fear not for I am with you!”  Your council members have also reminded me what 

I have said throughout this year & that is, “our God who has been faithful to St. Paul for 

more than 150 years will not abandon us now”.  So with patience & continued prayer we will 

run the race that is before us trusting always in the love of Jesus & His abiding presence 

with us!  To God be the glory! 
 

God’s blessings, peace & love to all of you-my St. Paul family! 

Carol Roszman 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Fr iday  Saturday  

 
 
 
 

1 
OFFICE 
CLOSED 
 
 

2   9am Sewing 
 

5-6pm Free  
Community Meal 
 

6pm Beginning 
Bells 
 

6:30pm 
Advanced Bells 
 
7pm WELCA 
Board meeting 
 

7:30pm Choir 

 
 

3 
8am-2:30pm 
Wyandot Cares 
 
7pm Transition 
Team meeting 

 
 

4 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 
 
7pm 4H 
Advisory Board 
meeting 

 
 
 

5 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 
 
5:30-8pm  
4H Camp 
Counselor 
interviews 

 
 
 

6 
1pm  
4-man Dartball 
Tournament @ 
Jenera 

 
 

7 
12:30-3pm 
4H Camp 
Counselor 
interviews 

 
 

8 
7pm Council 
meeting 
 
7pm Dartball @ 
Trinity, Upper 

 
 

9 
5-6pm Free  
Community Meal 
 

6pm Beginning 
Bells 
 

6:30pm 
Advanced Bells 
 

7:30pm Choir 

 
 
 

10 8am-2:30pm 

Wyandot Cares 
 

9:30am 
Ruth/Naomi 
Circle 
 

9:30am County 
Home 
Communion 
 

6:30pm Word on 
Wednesday 
 

6:30pm  
Un-decorate 
church 

 
 
 

11 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 
 
7pm  
Martha Circle 

 
 
 

12 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 

 
 
 

13 
 
 
 

14 
 
 
 

15 
OFFICE 
CLOSED 
 
7pm   Dartball @ 
Salem-Cass 

 
 

16 9am Sewing 
 

5-6pm Free  
Community Meal 
 

6pm Beginning 
Bells 
 

6:30pm 
Advanced Bells 
 

7:30pm Choir 

 
 
 
 

17 
8am-2:30pm 
Wyandot Cares 

 
6:30pm Word on 
Wednesday 

 
 

18 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 
 
7pm Horse 
Committee 
meeting 

 
 
 

19 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 

 
 
 

20 
 
 
 

21 
 
 
 

22 
7pm   Dartball @ 
Jenera 

 
 

23 
5-6pm Free  
Community Meal 
 

6pm Beginning 
Bells 
 

6:30pm 
Advanced Bells 
 

7:30pm Choir 

 
 
 

24 
8am-2:30pm 
Wyandot Cares 

 
6:30pm Word on 
Wednesday 

 
 

25 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 

 
 
 

26 
8-10:45am 
Wyandot Cares 

 
 
 

27 
 
 
 

28 
11:30am 
Annual meeting 

 

29 
7pm   Dartball 
(home) vs. Dola 

 
 

30 
5-6pm Free  
Community Meal 
 

6pm Beginning 
Bells 
 

6:30pm 
Advanced Bells 
 

7:30pm Choir 

 
 
 

31 
8am-2:30pm 
Wyandot Cares 

 
6:30pm Word on 
Wednesday 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
                              
 

 

 

 

 

 

          
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are collecting toothbrushes and 

toothpaste for the Food Pantry this month.   

There is a shopping cart at the crosswalk for 

you to place your donations.   

Thanks for your help! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

13 – Bill & Pat Dickey 
14 – Bruce & Sue Decker 

22 – Matthew & Jane Smalley 
25 – Harold & Shirley Johns 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 2 – Hannah Dible 
 2 – Logan Dible 
 4 – Margaret Chandler 

            4 – Maddison Stansbery 
  5 – Lynn Stilwell 
  6 – Ashleigh MaGinn 
  6 – Erika Merrick  
  7 – Amber Roszman 
  8 – Trent Baum 

13 – Beth Richman 
14 – Janae Weaver 

           17 – Colby Koehler 
           17 – Pete Miller 
           17 – Christina Nelson 
 17 – Doug Stansbery 
           21 – Joel Leslie  
           21 – Alec MaGinn 
 21 – Tammy Stilwell 
 23 – Joyce Outhwaite 
 24 – Jane Bricely 
 24 – Sue Decker 
 24 – Dave Eippert 
 27 – Bob Wachtman 
 27 – Beth Wade 
 28 – Larry Webster 
 30 – Steve Matteson 
  31 – Deb Grafmiller 
  31 – Jenn Ruhlen 
  
 

 

 

  

 

We’re collecting… 
Collection 
containers at 
crosswalk or 
drop off at the 
office. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017  reports from each 

committee and group need to be 

turned in to the office by 

January 19 th .  These will be 

included in the church’s annual 

report which will be presented at 

the meeting on January 28 th . 

Our annual 

congregational 

meeting will be held 

on January 28
th

.  At 

this meeting, we will 

hear about all the 

great things that 

happened at St. Paul 

last year!  In addition, 

we will hear about 

plans for our mission 

in 2018!  The meeting 

will take place 

immediately after 

worship. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 Contribution Statements are 

available.  If you would like to have 

a copy of yours, please let Beth 

know.  We do not mail them out to 

everyone, only those who ask for 

them. 
 

2017 Contribution Statements are ready to be 
picked up.  If you would like a copy of yours, please 
let Beth know.  We do not hand them out to 
everyone, only those who ask for them. 

     WHAT GOES UP MUST COME DOWN!   

Wednesday, January 10th at 6:30pm we need lots of 

help to take all of the Christmas decorations down 

and put them away.  Please plan to be there!  

 


